
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52
SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052

Date: November 2, 2022	
Kind of Meeting:  Special Meeting		
Place:  Town Hall
Board Members Present:	Timothy D. Ridgeway			Others Present:
			       	Ruth E. Scheppard			Tammy L. Miller	
			         	Nola J. Gove				Brittany M. Washburn
			         	Dave Warner				Michael C. Kastler
Absent:  John W. Wood, Jr.						Megan Sprague
									Ron Fisher
									Eric Pappa
									
CALL TO ORDER:					
Supervisor Timothy D. Ridgeway called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm.  This special meeting was called to continue discussion of the 2023 town budget.

RESOLUTION 101-22
On motion by Timothy D. Ridgeway, seconded by Ruth E. Scheppard, the following resolution was
ADOPTED - 	4 Ayes		Ridgeway, Scheppard, Gove, Warner
		0 No
		1 Absent	Wood
Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek deems 2 old filing cabinets, a set of school lockers, the old Wheeler Drug Store sign, and a small particle board desk of no value and authorizes the disposal of these items.

Supervisor Ridgeway turned the meeting over to Budget Officer Megan Sprague.  She began by 
discussing the water rates for the three water districts.  The rate for water district #3 will be increasing.  The water bills for districts 1 and 3 will increase in May 2023.  The water budgets were discussed, and the highway budget was discussed.  The hiring of an employee to work in the water and the highway departments was discussed again. Superintendent Kastler is interested in buying a Volvo loader.  He would like a demonstration of it first.  The cost is approximately $175,000.  Some highway employees will visit Taberg to try out their new John Deere loader.  The John Deere costs approximately $244,000.

The board agreed to hold a special town meeting at 6 pm on November 9th before the regular town board meeting at 7 pm to do a final review of the 2023 budget. 

On motion by Timothy Ridgeway, and seconded by Dave Warner, and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Tammy L. Miller, RMC
Town Clerk


